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(Curriculum)
Our school colours are red, black, grey and white as listed below. Though we prefer children to wear uniform with the school logo on, children may also wear items in our school colours without the logo.

School uniform items embroidered with our school logo are available from Castle Printwear (Castle Donington). 
Aims

Our policy for children’s school uniform or school colours is based on the belief that a school uniform:

· Identifies the children with the school and promotes a sense of pride in the school 

· Encourages a feeling of community and belonging, making children feel equal to their peers in terms of appearance
· Is practical and smart

· Is not distracting in class (as fashion clothes might be)

Boys










Red sweatshirt (preferably with school logo)



White polo shirt (preferably with school logo) or white formal shirt 
Red fleece/Red waterproof fleece with (preferably with the school logo)
Red book bag/red backpack (preferably with the school logo)
Black/grey trousers or shorts

White, black or grey socks

Sensible black school shoes (not trainers)
Girls
Red sweatshirt or cardigan (preferably with the school logo)




White polo shirt (preferably with the school logo) or white blouse

Red fleece/Red waterproof fleece (preferably with the school logo)
Red book bag/red backpack (preferably with the school logo)
Black/grey trousers or skirt

Black/grey pinafore dress

Red checked summer dress

White, red, black or grey socks or tights

Sensible black school shoes (not trainers)

PE
Red PE bag (preferably with the school logo)
White T-shirt

Black PE shorts
Black plimsolls 

Black tracksuit or jogging bottoms, black/red sweatshirt and white trainers for winter

Swimming costume for girls (sensible style) no specified colour
Swimming trunks for boys (not baggy or long) no specified colour
Theatre Studies

Plain, black short sleeved T-Shirt

Plain, black leggings or track suit bottoms

Jewellery

Pupils are permitted to wear one pair of small stud earrings, which must be removed or taped for PE and swimming. Children wearing earrings need to be able to remove or tape them by themselves. No other jewellery is permitted in school.

Watches

School is happy for older pupils to wear a watch as long as this does not distract them in lessons. We cannot be responsible for expensive watches e.g. Apple watches. We ask that these are worn at home only. 

Make Up and Cosmetics
Make up and cosmetics (including nail varnish and temporary tattoos) are not considered appropriate for school. The school does not permit such products to be worn by any children, unless there is a specific event for which the Headteacher has given permission. Any children coming to school wearing makeup/cosmetics will be asked by their teacher to remove it. 
Hair Styles
We request that all children come to school with a sensible hair style. Any children with long hair will be asked to tie this back for PE/swimming. We do not allow children to come to school with inappropriate hair styles for example a Mohican, hair that has been dyed a different colour or hair with patterns, numbers or words shaved into it.  If, over the school holidays, you choose to give your child an unusual hairstyle, please ensure that it is changed back to normal by the time they return to school. 
All clothing and footwear, including that used for P.E., should be clearly labelled with your child’s name.

